Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 18th January 2016
Present
Robin Burr, ,Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, , Les Lidington, Keith Maund, Dick Riches, Ruth Bennett, James Au-Yeung, Alex Newman,

Bridget Jackson, Cathy Johnson, Russell Constable, Jim Monk
Apologies 
Andrew Jackson, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Mike Clement
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 16 November 2016 were approved.
Parent
Nigel will arrange a date to meet with Paul, Mike and James to sort out 

Volunteering
how to process subs and Gift Aid. 

Ruth will source a tray for depositing completed subs and Gift Aid forms.

Parent contracts and Child contracts will be filed alphabetically by family name and kept in the bottom drawer of the filing cabinet. No addresses will be held (to comply with Data Protection).  Nigel will liaise with Lisa to put this in place.
Karen has confirmed she will continue with sourcing badges and uniforms.
Water-based activity volunteers: Andrew will follow up to assess where they’re starting from ie what level, what qualifications – carried forward.
Nigel will ask Lisa to circulated list of volunteer instructors and their subjects to section leaders.  They will be DBSed if doing anything more than a one-off appearance.
Karen will contact those who have offered to help with social media – carried forward.
Financial 
We have £4355 in the current account and £4773 on deposit.
Report        
The Scout Association Levy is due and will be at least around £4000. 


Boat licences are also due, at approx. £400.


£2000 could be transferred from the deposit account to cover the above.

The anticipated expenditure list has been updated with approx. costs.
Nigel will get a cost for mats.

Fundraising
Bagpacking raised approx. £400.
Ruth has a number of grant bodies to write letter to, including to get buoyancy aids for the Great River Race.

Ruth also suggested looking at websites where people donate items for charitites.


Robin will give Ruth details of the polyurethane needed and she will beg for it.


Gigs – seals have gone and Robin is pursuing a solution to make them waterproof again.
Building report
Roof: Dick has quotes from JE Darling & Sons, who have already done work on the balcony and skylights:


Clearing moss



£1000 + VAT
Tiles (6 broken and open ridge joints)
£275 + VAT
Eaves support trays (PVC)


£1600 + VAT

The meeting agreed to go ahead with tiles and ridge joints and keep the rest under review.


Electrics:  need to be tested and certificated. The basic certificate is EICR @ £460 + VAT. Some switches are sticky and the fuse box is very old. Keith will pursue with electricians he knows.

Gas: it will cost approx. £150 for each boiler to be certificated. We have documentation to show the boilers were serviced a couple of years ago, so no further action was deemed necessary.

Hire: regular Pilates 12.30 – 1.30 on Fridays @ £25 per hour, but numbers are down and once a month it clashes with Guild. The meeting agreed to reduce their charge to £20 and Nigel will promote the class in Water Rat.  Keith will pursue another possible Pilates class.

Damp in back corner seems to have stopped – keep under review.  Damp at the bottom of the staircase has been fixed.

Doors seem to have dropped in the folding partition – Dick will pursue.
Safety
Dick and Keith have done the Health and Safety Inspection this evening. The smoke alarm has been checked and is working.

Emergency exits upstairs – to be rolled into electrician’s brief.
Fire extinguishers to be checked Feb/March – Karen to let us know when they contact her to arrange a date.

We should also have a visitors’ book for fire safety - carried forward.
Bridget will contact the fire brigade re if we need a carbon monoxide detector.
Robin will ensure that access to the chart room door is clear.
Any Other     
Robin will confirm section budgets and will also find out subs in other

Business
groups to see if ours need to be increased.
Robin is putting together a new expenses form.
Robin is applying for accreditation for British Rowing which will give access to Sport England funds.  He will chase pulling certificates.

Russell will buy loo rolls and put them in the cupboard in the special needs toilet.

Andrew’s email re hardstanding: Penny will send planning link to Keith and he’ll review and comment.
The meeting approved planning fee, and Robin/Nigel will get cheque to Andrew or Fiona.
Ruth will chat to neighbours.
Future Dates
7 March 2016 NB NOT the previously agreed date of March 14th.

Penny will ask Paul to suggest dates for the AGM.
